School Footwear

All children are required to wear plain black
shoes. If boots are worn, these should also be
plain black and flat soled. For health and
safety reasons we do not allow children to
wear shoes with platform soles or high heels.
Sandals and flip-flops are not permitted.
Trainers are also not permitted (unless on
PE dats), although children can change into
these for break times.
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PE Kits

Children should wear their PE kits in
school on their PE days. This should
include:

e Plain navy or black shorts or
tracksuit bottoms;

e A plain red t-shirt (no football
shirts) with a school jumper on
top for colder months;

Trainers (Velcro fastening for
EYFS and KS1) or plimsolls.

Lost Uniforms

We have a lot of items of clothing and
footwear that are lost throughout the
school year. PLEASE label your child’s
clothing with their name and class. This
will allow us to reunite lost clothing and
footwear with their correct owners.

For more detailed information about
school uniform at Colmers, please consult
the school policy on the website.
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Introduction

It is our school policy that all pupils wear
school uniform when attending school, or
when participating in school-organised events
outside normal school hours. We ask pupils to
wear their shirts tucked into their skirts or
trousers and to take a pride in their personal
appearance.

“We believe that the wearing of a
school uniform enables students to
identify with their school, gives a
sense of belonging, is practical and
smart, reinforces a positive work ethos
and reduces expenditure for
parents/carers”.

Items of uniform, with logos, can be bought
from Kids Essentials in Northfield. Plain
items of uniform may also be worn in school
and these are easily available, at local shops
including supermarkets.

Jewellery, Hair Ornaments,
Make-up and Nail Varnish

For health and safety reasons, we do not
allow children to wear jewellery. The
exceptions to this rule are earring studs in
pierced ears, and small objects of religious
significance. Children should not wear any
items (including earrings) during PE days to
prevent them from causing injury (including

any earrings).

Teachers are not permitted to remove
earrings. Hair bands, headscarves,
ribbons/bows or ‘scrunchies’ should be plain
and either red, navy or black. Hair bands
should not have large flowers attached. Make
up and nail varnish should not be worn to
school, unless for an out of school hours
function, for example a school disco.
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What can children wear?

Tops
EYFS, Year 1 and Year 2 - A red polo shirt
Years 3,4, 5 and 6 - A white shirt

Years 5 and 6 wear a tie. The school will
provide the first of these in September free of
charge to pupils. Replacements are available

from the school office for a small charge.

A navy-blue sweatshirts or cardigan (either
plain or with the school logo) should be worn
in colder months.

Bottoms

Grey or black trousers, skirts or tailored shorts
should be worn. Shorts and skirts must be a
minimum of knee length.

Dresses

Red and white striped or checked dresses can
also be worn along with grey pinafore dresses.



